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4. We pointed out that DFA had not been involved with
: ses, and that our involvement was, as stated in our
jnitial submission to the Commission, limited to political
to the Arms Marketing Permit Committee, and to
fulfilling the same role in regard to the DFPC. Therefore we
were concerned that, if DFA was expected to participate in
this exercise, a perception could be created of greater and
more substantive involvement by DFA that had been or was the

case. The other parties conceded this, and agreed to

undertake the assessment, with our potential role being

confined to providing a political assessment of the

potential damage to bilateral and international relations

stemming from the potential disclosure of these examples i
sarings.

While stating our wil T elp find a
Wway to bring home to the Commission the tremendous negative
potential of open disclosure of country classifications and
of details of transactions, we made it clear that
participation in such an exercise would require departmental
authorisation. We pointed out again the real interest of the
Department of Trade and Industry in regard to the damage
that could be done to our international trade relations and
suggested that they should be drawn into such a working
group. ‘This was also accepted. It was decided that Mr Peelt ™
Smith should convene the working as soon as possible (on
19941115), and the chairman expressed the hope that DFA
would join it. Within the parameters outlined above, we
would recommend favourable consideration. This would require
input from the Overseas and Africa Branches for the
political assessment. This procedure requires your
authorisation please, or other instructions.

5. As per your instruction, we advised the meeting that in
our view an attempt should be made to stall the decision on
in camera proceedings until the Cabinet had considered the
memo before it on country classifications. We also pointed
out that we had no authorisation yet from the Minister for
officials to testify, and so would not be in a position to
support our submission with oral evidence. Counsel for
Defence doubted the potential success of this approach, but
Counsel for Armscor supported the concept. It was eventually
agreed that Defence/ Armscor would make the main argument
for further postponement on various grounds, and that we
would also enter our submission if necessary.

6. This submission, as instructed by you at the airport
today, will focus on the Cabinet consideration of the
country classifications. Should the Comission however,
decide that such a submission is insufficient a further step
could t§ken, to bring a formal application, supported by an
affadavit. The application would take the form of a covering
note from Adv Kruger, acting as our legal counsel, and the
supporting affadavit as set out below. (Paragraphs 2 to 4
reflect the content of the submission we would make first
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